

**EMSCC Education Subcommittee****Meeting Minutes****June 21, 2024****9:00 a.m.**[Click here to join the meeting](#)**+1 248-509-0316 Phone Conference ID: 136 797 916#****Attendees:****Members: K. Wilkinson-chair, T. Newton, C. Patrello, Dr. G. Smith, E. Unger, S. Pochik, M. Bentley, G. Fairchild****Absent: A. Steeby, K. Belanger, E. Pile, B. Jennison****Guests: Carol Robinet, John Theut, Angela Madden****Staff: Amanda Kinney, Emily Baker, Emily Bergquist, Tammy Forbush, Terrie Godde, Kallie Piette**

- 1. Call to Order: The meeting was started at 9:01 a.m.**
- 2. Roll Call – see above.**
- 3. Approval of Agenda and Minutes from April 19, 2024. Motion to approve the agenda and minutes (Pochik, Newton). Approved.**
- 4. Old Business**
 - A. Continuing Education Categories-Terrie**
 - The proposal is to have a set 5 (or more if anyone feels we need to) specific topics for the "next" licensure period, and the rest each licensee can get as individual choices up to their minimum CE number required (including the clinical competencies that have been giving out), with every 3 (or 6) years reviewing and updating the topics as necessary. Terrie read some talking points and shared the categories and requirements regarding targeting required CEs with needs in the system and the group discussed. The five suggested topics are as follows:
 - 1. Sexual Assault/Trauma Informed Response**
 - 2. Documentation (will need data definitions-and where we are lacking to set up our lesson plans for this).**
 - 3. Pharmacology (one for BLS, a separate one for ALS-and no "practical" requirement)**
 - 4. EMS Mental Health-or Mental Health for First Responders**
 - 5. Communications and De-escalation**

- Terrie will work with Johnny and Lance, gathering data will most likely take a couple of months. The group discussed the data to look for would be the largest inconsistencies, focus on better documentation and follow up. The group discussed removing practical credits and emphasizing pharmacology. Emily would like to review this internally for capacity and create a policy, if possible.

B. STAR letter policy-Amanda

- Amanda shared the policy for Star letter. The group advised this policy is great!

C. Course Completion Roster update-Amanda

- Amanda shared the changes to the census bureau and shared the changes that were made to the roster. Shaun asked about some clarifying information, Amanda will address those and provide information to the program directors. Kevin asked about adding data fields. Terrie and Amanda advised the list is directly from the Department of Education and it is best to keep it simple for tracking information.

6. New Business

A. IC Professional Development category requirement changes-Kevin

- No new information today

B. IC Curriculum and Education Agenda 2050-Terrie

- Terrie discussed the workgroup of ICs that are working to update the curriculum and updating that document. EDU agenda 2050 was out for public comments, just for awareness, it will be publicized soon.

7. Additional Items from Attendees

8. Adjourn. Motion to adjourn: (Pochik). Meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

9. Next Meeting: Friday, August 16, 2024, at 9 a.m.